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Newsletter Ten: July 2024 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It certainly is a ΨƎŜŀǊ ǳǇΩ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǿŜŜƪǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
year!  Term 6 is always the busiest term, with many events, 
trips and residentials planned to enthuse our children, as 
well as all the planning for next 
academic year.   
 
Thank you to all our parents 
and carers who volunteer when 
they can to join schools trips ς 
we appreciate all your support!  
Reception enjoyed a trip to 
Warleigh Farm and held a great Open Classroom event; 
Year 1 had a fantastic trip to the ΨCƻǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ LƳŀƎƛƴŀǘƛƻƴΩ last 
week and have their Pirate day coming up on Friday; Year 

2 were exhausted 
after a multi-skills 
day at Bath 
University then 
learned more about 
Weston-super-Mare, 
enjoying the seaside 
and sunshine; Year 3 
are embarking on 
two weeks on 

intensive swimming at the Leisure Centre; all Years 3-6 
learned more about the role of Parliament during a recent 
Parliamentary visit, then loved the theatrical production of 
Ψ! [ƛǘǘƭŜ tǊƛƴŎŜǎǎΩ; Year 4 have 
recently returned from the 132 
acre Magdalen Farm adventure; 
Year 5 ƭƻǾŜŘ aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ 
at KES and are ready for  the Bath 
Carnival procession on Saturday 
13th; and  finally Year 6, having 
recovered from the Isle of Wight, cycle training, and 
Leavers event at Bath Abbey, are now embarking on 
rehearsals for the fabulous production with Charlie and the 
/ƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ CŀŎǘƻǊȅΗ  hƘΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ 
OWL adventures in (mostly) glorious sunshine!  

¶   
 
²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻΧ  
A very warm welcome to: 

¶ Edie in Year R  

¶ Finnley in Year 2 
We hope you settle in quickly and are very happy here! 
 
Residentials to Magdalen Farm and the Isle of Wight 
Our Year 4 enjoyed a 
wonderful residential trip to 
Magdalen Farm in the south 
of Somerset last month. 
Helping out with the 
farming and feeding the 
animals, building rafts on 
the river, enjoying the mud 
slide and cooking in the 
open air were just a few of 
the great activities on offer!   
 
Similarly, Year 6 had a fabulous experience on the Isle of 
Wight ς boat trips, chairlifts, hiking, swimming, time on 
ǘƘŜ ōŜŀŎƘΣ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻǇ ōǳǎ ǘƻǳǊǎΧ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘ ƎƻŜǎ ƻƴΗ   
Thank you to all staff for taking the classes away on these 
super experiences. Look out for more photos throughout 
the newsletter.  
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Our Ψ{ƘǳŦŦƭŜ ¦ǇΩ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ, where children will get to meet 
their new class teaching team will be on Thursday 4th July. 
I am pleased to share the teacher and class arrangements 
for next academic year below.  Our Teaching Assistant 
teams will be shared shortly.  As usual, there will be 'Meet 

the teacher' sessions 
happening in early 
September for 
parents and carers. 
At the end of this 
year, we will say 
farewell to Mr 
Wooding who is 
moving on to new 
challenges; we wish 
him all the best for 
the future!  

 
Clubs ς next week and in September 
A reminder all clubs finish at the end of next week and 
there are no clubs in the last week of this term. A full 
complement of clubs are in the process of being planned 
ŀƴŘ ŀƎǊŜŜŘΦ  bŜȄǘ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ Ŏƭǳōǎ ǿƛƭƭ Ǌǳƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǿŜŜƪ 
commencing 9th September through to week commencing 
16th December. 

Netball friendly! 
Congratulations to Aura, 
Bethany, Chloe, Eloise, 
Honor, Keri, Laurel, Lilwen 
and Scarlet who played 
eight friendly matches in 
two teams against Salford 
school recently. There was 
a mixture of drawing, 
winning and losing the 
various matches. Keri, Y5, 
said it was great fun and 
exciting, but the teams 
were a little nervous! Aura 

said that both teams worked really well together.  The 
teams are looking forward to more training and matches 
next year.  
 
Leavers service arrangements  
²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ [ŜŀǾŜǊǎΩ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
on Thursday 18th WǳƭȅΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜ ǎŜŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ 
Church by 1:30pm. All children take part in the service, 
ǎƻ ŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ 

Church at around 2.45 p.m. 
please.  We will be making a 
collection during the service 
to be shared between school 
funds and the Year 6 
nominated charity. There are 
no clubs or Wraparound Care 
on the last day of term - 
Friday 19th July.  
 

YR 
Miss Farrar (M, T, Th, F) 
Miss Lozynskyj (W) 

Y1 
Mrs McHugh (M, T, W) 
Miss Lozynskyj (Th, F) 

Y2 Mrs Williams 

Y3 Miss Stanaway  

Y4 Mr Jackson 

Y5 Mr Downing 

Y6 
Miss Bowman (M, T, W) 
Mrs Herron (Th, F) 

Sports Day: Tuesday 16th July, KES Fields, Bathampton   
Please see the full information in the email sent on Friday 
28th June.  A reminder that we are kindly requesting if at 
all possible parents and carers transport their children 
to the playing fields to enable all children to have a full 
and fun day of team and competitive sports ς with 
parents welcome to join us for as much of the morning / 
day / afternoon as they wish. We appreciate this is a big 
ask for our parent community, but we hope 
arrangements can be made and lifts shared to make this 
a wonderful school community event and halve the costs 
for the school. If you are unable to transport your 
children, a coach will be available.  
Please can all parents reply to this brief questionnaire, 
stating whether you can and will take your children to and 
from Sports Day, or whether you require them to be on a 
coach. Please reply by midday on Friday 5th July ς thank 
you.  A quick reminder that dogs are not permitted on the 
site unless they are registered guide dogs. We look 
forward to some lovely summer weather and a very 
happy celebration of sport. With thanks for your support. 
 
Congratulations again to Years 5 and 6 Cricket Teams!  
Yet again, our brilliant Years 5 and 6 cricket team entered 
the County Finals earlier in June following winning the 
B&NES Small Schools Championships.  The team won 
every single match they played, apart from against 
Thurlbear Primary School in Taunton.  As a result of all the 
coaching, teamwork and great spirit we came second in 
the County - as County Runners Up.  A brilliant 
achievement! The team was: Freddie (Captain), Adam, 
Henry, Leonard, Leo B, Leo S, Luca, Monte ,Oliver and 
Thomas S. 
 
Our Year 5 & 6 cricketers played brilliantly on Monday 
morning in a friendly tournament against St. Stephens.  At 
the end of the thrilling matches, all teams were tied with 
both schools winning two matches 
each.  The final decision came down to 
which school had scored the most runs 
ς with Bathwick {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ фп Ǌǳƴ ƭŜŀŘ 
giving us the edge.  Henry and Adam 
captained the teams ς putting us into 
the winning position.  Huge 
congratulations to all the children 
involved!  

https://forms.office.com/e/xWEM1anmmq
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Eco Club this and next year 
Wednesday lunchtimes host an 
Eco Club for Junior children - this 
year we have covered themes 
chosen by the children of 
Upcycling, Fast Fashion and this 
term Food Waste. We've been 
making smoothies from leftover 
fruit and veg and feeding the 
worms in our mini-wormeries with the fruit peelings! At 
the start of the next school year we are hoping to begin a 
large playground recycled art project which will showcase 
the children's passion for looking after their 

environment! If any 
parents are interested 
in helping with this 
and are available on a 

Wednesday 
lunchtime, then 
please do get in touch 
via the school office.  

 
Summer Reading Challenge 
Two librarians from Bath Central Library visited the 
school in June to tell the children all about the Summer 
Reading Challenge which is taking place in all the public 
libraries across B&NES from Saturday 6th July. To take 
part, children need to read six books from the public 
library over the summer holidays, for which they can earn 
stickers and a wooden medal (this caused much 
excitement in the assembly!). This year's theme is 
Marvellous Makers and we hope as many of our children 
as possible will take part over the summer holidays. We 
will be celebrating everyone who takes part on our return 
to school in September. To find out more, please visit any 
local public library Summer Reading Challenge - Summer 
Reading Challenge - LibrariesWest or click here Find-a-
read |  Summer Reading Challenge.  The Book Trust have 
also produced some helpful suggestions for encouraging 
reading over the holidays 7 tips for keeping children 
reading through the summer holidays |  BookTrust. And 
don't forget our Big Bathwick Book Giveaway after school 
on Wednesday 10th July! Please bring any donations for 
this and the Summer Holiday Book Boxes to the school 
office by midday on 10th July.  
 
Please return all library books to 
school on your child's usual 
library day. We would like to 
have all books returned before 
the end of term and, if possible, 
by Friday 12th July. If you are 
unable to find your child's library 
book, please email our librarian, 
Clare Turner.   

Year 1  
Forest of Imagination! 

Important B&NES Consultation  
The council has installed a through-traffic restriction on 
Sydney Road (at its junction with New Sydney Place) in a 
six-month trial and is inviting residents to have their say 
during a six-month consultation. It comprises a row of 
bollards placed across Sydney Road to prevent vehicles 
from passing through. Its purpose is to prevent the road 
being used by motorists as an inappropriate short cut to 
avoid the Bathwick Street/Beckford Road (A36) traffic 
lights; and to create a safe and pleasant walking and cycling 
route through the area. Vehicle access to homes and 
businesses is maintained from either side of the restriction 
and parking arrangements in the area are unchanged. 
  
During the trial, the council will also monitor any impacts on 
traffic and air quality and no decision will be made on 
permanently adopting the scheme until all the evidence 
collected during the trial has been considered.  Please take 
the consultation questionnaire.  
 

 
 

JuneΩǎ attendance 
IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƭŀǎǎΩǎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŦƛƎǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ 
unauthorised absence last month. Well done to Year 6 who 
had 100% attendance (which includes authorised absence) 
for the month of June.   

Year R: 9 sessions lost 
Year 1: 1 session lost 
Year 2: 4 sessions lost 
Year 3: 2 sessions lost 

Year 4: 1 session lost 
Year 5: 3 sessions lost 

Year 6: 100%  

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.librarieswest.org.uk%2F-%2Fannu-ett-exempel-pa-en-nyhetsartikel&data=05%7C02%7C%7Cc553ce1b455b44a964e108dc96c1859e%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638551005132886975%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IRPxOu1Rh8VvbAUzw%2Ba01210KCUFpbLBPuS8VDsk3K0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.librarieswest.org.uk%2F-%2Fannu-ett-exempel-pa-en-nyhetsartikel&data=05%7C02%7C%7Cc553ce1b455b44a964e108dc96c1859e%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638551005132886975%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IRPxOu1Rh8VvbAUzw%2Ba01210KCUFpbLBPuS8VDsk3K0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsummerreadingchallenge.org.uk%2Ffind-a-read&data=05%7C02%7C%7Cc553ce1b455b44a964e108dc96c1859e%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638551005132897644%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6hxBfY4XpxacH0vtGdupZz9oukEggn4kBx25uh3o3SU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsummerreadingchallenge.org.uk%2Ffind-a-read&data=05%7C02%7C%7Cc553ce1b455b44a964e108dc96c1859e%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638551005132897644%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6hxBfY4XpxacH0vtGdupZz9oukEggn4kBx25uh3o3SU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.booktrust.org.uk%2Fnews-and-features%2Ffeatures%2F2024%2Fjune%2F7-tips-for-keeping-children-reading-through-the-summer-holidays&data=05%7C02%7C%7Cc553ce1b455b44a964e108dc96c1859e%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638551005132906487%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JAUMKzheWcBnhYkZ73TpNUkS5bBMOSj9UaH8UmswPME%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.booktrust.org.uk%2Fnews-and-features%2Ffeatures%2F2024%2Fjune%2F7-tips-for-keeping-children-reading-through-the-summer-holidays&data=05%7C02%7C%7Cc553ce1b455b44a964e108dc96c1859e%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638551005132906487%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JAUMKzheWcBnhYkZ73TpNUkS5bBMOSj9UaH8UmswPME%3D&reserved=0
mailto:librarian@bsm.bwmat.org
mailto:librarian@bsm.bwmat.org
http://www.bathnes.gov.uk/sydneyroadetro
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The PTA Post: WATCH THIS SPACE!  
We are already gearing up for exciting, 
events, plans and developments in and for 
our school next academic year.  Please SAVE 

THE DATE for our ΨLate-Summer FairΩ 
on Friday 27th September, 3.30-5.30 p.m. We are planning 
a great evening with an outdoor disco and hopefully live 
music, with BBQ, Bar and Games.  We will share more 
details in September. All families are welcome ς including 
our current Year 6 ς please come back and join in the fun! 
 
Guitar tuition in September 
Mr Clark will again be available to give guitar lessons to 
pupils from Year 4, 5 and 6 in September. To express an 
interest please contact the office and give your permission 
for Mr Clark to contact you by email.  If you don't own a 
guitar, please don't rush out to buy one, as Mr Clark will 
give advice on a suitable instrument in September. 
 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ  
We believe uniform encourages a sense of community, 
promotes equality for all, reflects pride in the school and 
represents the school to the outside community. It is 
expected that ALL children wear the correct uniform, 
including PE kit please (details are here 
https://bathwickstmary.org/uniform/).  We have made the 
cost of this as competitive as possible and ensured as much 
can be bought from high street stores. However, if cost is 
a concern, please speak to Mr. Purkiss. To ensure delivery 
at the beginning of September, the final ordering date for 
new school uniform from Michael Hope is 6th August. 
 
We are resourcing items for our Year 1 classroom 
If you are able to donate any of the following items then 
we would be delighted to take them off your hands! We 
are looking for: Small world (people, animals, buildings, 
cars), construction Magna tiles, Mobilio, Lego, marble run, 
wooden blocks, Knex), puzzles 50-80 pieces, Orchard board 
games, pebbles, shells, wooden disks, playdough tools, 
small rugs/picnic rugs. Please bring any donations to the 
office. Many thanks. 

Important safety notice 
We have children in school who have life-threatening 
allergies. We take all our children's safety extremely 
seriously and as such the following foods and foods 
containing these ingredients are banned from school:  

 Sesame seeds and food containing sesame 
(sesame can be found on or in a variety of food, 
including on rolls, bread, oil, hummus) 

 Nuts and food containing nuts 
 All Ψ¢ǊŜŜ ƴǳǘǎΩ - this includes cashew, 
hazelnuts, almonds, walnuts, pistachio, 
macadamia, pecan and Brazil nuts  

 Peanuts and chestnuts  
 Pine nuts and Pesto 

We only ban foods that state nuts or sesame in the 
ingredient list.   

After another busy but successful year ς we wish all our 
children and families a lovely summer.  To those leaving us 
in Year 6, we know you will go from strength to strength 
and we look forward to hearing how you each flourish in 
the coming years!  To all our other children and families ς 
we very much look forward to 
seeing you refreshed on 
Wednesday 4th September ς 
ready for that 8:50 bell! 
 
With best wishes, 
 
Kevin Purkiss                                  The IOW Chair Lift! 

 
Term 6 Dates for the Diary  

July 

4 Ψ{ƘǳŦŦƭŜ ¦ǇΩ όƴŜǿ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ƴŜǿ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎύ a.m. 

5 Year 1 Pirate Day  

10 OWL Year 1 

Big Bathwick Book Giveaway!  

12 ¸ŜŀǊ с [ŜŀǾŜǊǎΩ ǎƘƻǿ ŀǘ tǊƛƻǊ tŀǊƪ Theatre ς 6.30 p.m. 

13 Saturday ς Year 5 to Bath Carnival  

15 Year 2 Performance in hall, 2.30 p.m.  

16 Sports Day 9.30-14.30 ς KES Playing field 

18 [ŜŀǾŜǊǎΩ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ мΦол ǇΦƳΦΣ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ  

19 Last day of the school year 

 
You may also be ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴΧ 
 
To our GET Sported  children and parents,  
 

We'd like to say a BIG  thank you to all those who came to 
our GET Sported  & GET Serious  Cricket  camp last week, 

in Bath. It  was great to see so many of you taking part and 

enjoying yourselves, what a fabulous time we had!  
  

Remember to secure your child's spot in our upcoming 
Summer Camps! We have a number of dates to choose from 

and they'll enjoy keeping active and having fun during the 
long summer holiday. Just click on the dates below to make 

your booking: 

  
WHEN:  29th  July  -  1st  August  

                6th  -  9th  August  

                12th  -  15th  August  

WHERE:  St  Gregory's  Bath,  BA2 8PA 
TIME:   9.30am  - 4pm   (Registration  from  9-9.30am)  

  

GET Sported  Multi -Sports : 5-12 years old  
GET Serious  Cricket : 7-14 years old   

(children will be in age appropriate groups) 
 

FEATURING:  

Net Practice, Speed gun, Flashing balls, T20 matches, 
The legendary 'Test Match' 

 
 

We're  looking  forward  to  
seeing  you  there!!  

https://bathwickstmary.org/uniform/
https://www.michaelhope.co.uk/products/school-shops/bathwick-st--mary-church-school
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getsported.org%2FGroups%2F414998%2F2024_July_29th.aspx&data=05%7C02%7C%7C552bcf5408de4c37df9708dc86cd38ca%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638533463184579948%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ibci1dRMYmgX9CMTt0xr5A3osmdWYUx9O7SlgK4mGco%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getsported.org%2FGroups%2F415088%2F2024_August_6th.aspx&data=05%7C02%7C%7C552bcf5408de4c37df9708dc86cd38ca%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638533463184594320%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=t9jTprQovyRebhriEG6kcwnaqAwORBgchGzreJbMhpk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getsported.org%2FGroups%2F415101%2F2024_August_12th.aspx&data=05%7C02%7C%7C552bcf5408de4c37df9708dc86cd38ca%7C912786cd1df04ebe8f3f5f44c5f47805%7C0%7C0%7C638533463184606445%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7MEy48Z6pdO1NBhNfolAOzdYAFdymoKBFb5U%2BlpTHec%3D&reserved=0
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